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2015 CHRISTMAS PARTY - CONT’D 

Even some of the “old-timers” 
thought the project looked like fun. 

After the sand/bottle project was 
done, the juniors received Christmas 
stockings full of goodies, and their 
names were drawn from a bowl, at 
which time they got to visit the gift 
table where they selected items of 
their choice. 

Then it was on to our Christmas 
banquet. The club provided fried 
chicken and beverages and the 
members provided all the other 

fixins. There was a glorious assortment of foods: salads, 
potatoes, casseroles, desserts. Everything was yummy! 
Rocks and food - that is LGMC! 

There were a couple of families that had other 
obligations that evening, so 
while we ate, we also handed 
out some awards. We began 
with the three graduates of 
the FRA Program: Ellie, Mia, 
and Brooklyn. These girls 
graduated to Rockhound 
after earning badges in the 
required projects. Badges 
were then handed out to the 
other Mineral Monkeys: 
Sarah, Tait, Abby, Logan, 

and Taylor. Leaders Carolyn and Susy are extremely proud 
of the kids and their achievements. And because “it takes a 
village” to be successful, Carolyn handed out recognition 
certificates to select adults who went above and beyond to 
help with the youth program: Philip Paul, Jayne, Sharon S., 
Linda, Corey, and Vera.  

After supper, the prestigious Rockhound of the Year was 
bestowed upon Jayne Beer. Her nomination stated: 

Served as 1st Vice-President, worked her tail off 
during show setup, donated a pickup load of material to 
the Nebraska Gem Dig, donated to silent auction, 
attended most meetings and club functions, maintains 
program equipment and speaker system, demonstrated at 

(Continued from page 8) 

various club functions, hosted Rock 
Parties, provided material to newsletter. 
If the club did it, Jayne was there! 

Regarding the AFMS Code of Ethics, I 
have seen Jayne pick up litter, and she is 
always respectful of people and nature. 
Jayne quietly attends club functions, 
usually unobtrusively. Any time there is 
an event, Jayne is there. She 
demonstrates lapidary and shares her 

knowledge with club members and the general 
public. She is always willing to help out when and 
where needed. I believe Jayne is a valuable asset to 
LGMC, and she should be recognized and honored 
for her dedication to the hobby. 

Anniversary pins were given to those members 
having an anniversary divided by 5 (5, 10, 15, etc.), 
with Vera receiving a 40-year pin and Richard 
Peterson receiving a 10-year plaque. 

I handed out the Editors’ Contest certificates and 
plaques from the Midwest Federation. Note how many 
of the top ten winners were from LGMC!! 

Original Articles: “How to Deconstruct and 
Rehabilitate an Opal Triplet” by James Marburger (1st 
Place) 

Written Features: “The Amazing Dino 
Adventure” by Ed Dvorak (2nd Place); “My Search 
for Amber” by Bill Ray (4th Place); “Field Trip to 
Ashfall and Gravel Pit” by Sharon Marburger (6th 
Place); “Outreach” by Nancy Akins (7th Place); “Our 
Christmas Travels” by Carolyn Ashmore (10th Place) 

Adult Poetry: “The River” by Charles Wooldridge 
(1st Place) 

Our All American Club Yearbook won Gold 
Medals in both the Midwest Federation and the 
American Federation. Keep up the good work, 
LGMC! 


